DeKalb County
Public Works
Transportation Division
1960 W. Exchange Place, 5 Floor

Tucker, Georgia 30084
Phone: 770-492-5200 - Fax: 770-492-5201

November 16, 2017

/
TO: Cﬁalisa Clark - Chief Procurement Officer, Purchasing & Contracting

THRU: Ted Rhinehart, Deputy COO Infrastruc

FROM: David Pelton, Interim Associate Director Public Works, Transportation DWW P

SUBJECT: Amendment No. 3 to County Contracts 14-902919 (AECOM), 14-902917
(Arcadis), 14-902918 (Atkins), 14-902868 (Kimley-Hom), 14-902857 (Moreland
Altobelli), 14-902855 (STV), and 1086745 (Vanasse Hangen Brustlin) for
Engineering and Design Services for Public Works Transportation and
Infrastructure Improvements

We are requesting that the subject contracts be amended as follows:

Original Contract Term and Dollar Amount: End December 31, 2019; $3,500,000

Previous Extension of the Term: None

Previous Changes to the Dollar Amount: Increase by $4,200,000

Current Cumulative Contract Term and Dollar Amount: End December 31, 2019;
$7,700,000

Progoséd Cumulative Contract Term and Dollar Amount: End December 31, 2019;
$11,200,000

Detailed Description of Requested Changes:

The cumulative contract cap for the seven firms under contract is proposed to be increased by
$3,500,000 to $11,200,000. No change is proposed to the contract term.

Justification for the Proposed Changes and an Explanation of why the County should not
consider a Competitive Bid:

These contracts are anticipated to be fully assigned long before their terms end. The increased
contract cap will allow for additional assignments to be made during the current contract term.



